## Approved November 14, 2023

## Select Board September 27, 2023 @ 6:30 pm Hatfield Elementary School Auditorium, 33 Main Street

Present: Select Board: Chair Diana Szynal and Greg Gagnon

Also in attendance: Finance Committee Chair Diane Brzozowski, Members, Sean Barry, Kim Baker, and John Wilkes, Jr.; Town Administrator Mariene Michonski; Fire Chief Bob Flaherty; David Houghton, Municipal Resources Inc., Project Manager.

Chair Ms. Szynal called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm for the purpose of a public presentation regarding an assessment study of the town's emergency medical services.

Ms. Szynal gave a summary for the EMS study and introduced David Houghton, Project Manager from Municipal Resources Inc.

Mr. Houghton's presentation was a narrated slides outline (attached) based on the completed study pointing out that the outline has updated data since the report was published. Details of the study include the current facilities.

At the conclus the presentation, time was allotted for the public to ask questions.

Ms. Szynal thanked Mr. Houghton, the Fire and Ambulance Department, for the opportunity to provide data to the town to make a sound decision.

The meeting concluded at 8:05 pm. Motion made by Mr. Jaworski to adjourn. Mr. Gagnon seconded the motion. Unanimous

Respectfully, Marlene Michonski, Town Administrator.